
 

 

             Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 
 
   Memorandum 
 
 

 
To:  Mayor Walker and City Council 

 
Date: 09/03/2021  
 
From: Fire Chief Ron Lawrence 
 
Regarding:  
 
Mayor and Council, 
 
I am asking for council approval to apply for a grant from East Central Energy Trust. This grant 
is non-matching and up to $10,000.00. This grant would go towards the replacement of a UTV 
at the Wyanett Station. We currently have a four-wheeler that is old, not reliable often requires 
repairs. 
 
 
I will be present for more information and questions. Thank you.  
 
 
 
Ron Lawrence 
Fire Chief 
Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 


